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Victory Newsletter for April 2017
From the Principal’s Desk …
Over the last few weeks we have had many parents and community members come to our school to share their time to talk and play with our students by engaging them in a craft, physical activities, &/or skills. Students in grades 1 – 6 have had the good fortune of participating in a variety of Enrichment Clusters. Kindergarten students are looking forward to their Enrichment Clusters on May 12th. A big thank-you goes out to Mlle Vaughan for all of her work in organizing the parents and community volunteers for the Gr. 1 to 6 Clusters and to our amazing Kindergarten team for organizing theirs. This is a huge undertaking and the school very much appreciates all of the time and effort that goes into this labour of love. Community is alive and well here at Victory and we appreciate all of the time and effort many of our parents are contributing. Our students love to see their parents in the school, it makes them very proud.

We always appreciate the vital role that parents play in supporting your children at home. Thank you for listening to and answering their questions, reading to and with them, and asking them about school activities. This partnership between home and school contributes to the academic and social successes of our children.

Music is in the air once again at Victory!  On March 28th Toronto Artist (and former Guelph resident) Mosa McNeilly came in to work with our JK – Grade 1 students.  She ran workshops on African Drumming.  On April 27th all of our Kindergarten students will be performing at the Upper Grand District Music Festival held at Harcourt United Church.  The choir will be singing under the direction of Beth Becker.  All parents are welcome to attend.  Victory’s Kindergarten Choir will be performing at approximately 10:30 a.m.(they have been known to start early) on their own and then they will be joined by the Sir Isaac Brock Kindergarten Choir. There will be over 200 Kindergarten students between the two school choirs!  It will be amazing to hear 200 little voices joined together in song!  Then on the evening of May 1st both our choirs (Kindergarten and Primary/Junior) will be performing for parents here at Victory. Our Primary/Junior Choir has been working hard all year on this show.  The Choirs are asked to be at the school for 6:30 p.m. with the performance beginning at 6:40 p.m.
Please feel free to contact me at any time to share ideas, questions or concerns about your child’s education and school experiences. I welcome and value your input.

Julie Young
Principal

julie.young@ugdsb.on.ca
Upcoming Author Visits
April 24th - Helene Boudreau
Helene Boudreau, Forest of Reading author, and author of I Dare You Not to Yawn, the Red Dune Adventure Series and the Real Mermaid Series will be at Victory on April 24th. She will be doing French and English presentations where she will read her books, talk about the writing process, illustration process, and power writing techniques. 



May 9th - Garth Laidlaw
Author, illustrator, and Victory alumni, Garth Laidlaw will be visiting Victory students on May 9th! Garth is the author of the children’s book Sayni and the Windowjet Brothers. He will be holding one session with the entire school where he will read his book and do a Q&A on writing and illustrating. He will work with individual classes on drawing and writing workshops.
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Bookshelf Book fair! 
The Bookshelf will be holding a Book Fair in the library on May 1st and 2nd. During the school day on May 1st students will have the opportunity to preview the books being sold. In the evening of May 1st and on May 2nd the sale will be open for purchases. 20% of all sales go towards new books for the library! More details coming soon!
Class Placements for 2017

During the month of May we create our classes for the following school year.  A great deal of thought and discussion goes into these placements.  When creating our class lists we want to have balanced classes with learning needs, emotional needs, girls & boys and we want students to have at least one friend with them in their class.  If you have a request, please put it in writing and send it to Mrs. Young by the end of April. We will look at requests, but they will be just one factor we will be considering.  The final decision will be made by the Principal and will be based on a variety of factors.
Moving?

If you know that you will be moving out of our school area before the end of June, or during the summer months, please call us at 519-822-6931.  This information helps us with our school organization and classroom planning for September, 2017. Thank you!   
Speed Limits in Elementary School Zones & Parking Areas
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The City of Guelph has implemented reduced speed limits in elementary school zones across the city:

· 40 km/h speed limits on arterial roads, in effect on school days from 8:00-9:00 a.m. and 3:00-4:00 p.m.

· 30 km/h speed limits on collector and local roads, which will be in effect at all times.         
There are ‘No Parking’ signs on Exhibition St. at the front of the school. You can stop your car to let children out, but please do not park and leave your vehicle.  Also note that on Powell St. cars should not be stopping in the bus zone or across the street from the bus zone.   Over the past few weeks there have been several cars parked on Clarke St. in the ‘No Parking’ area.  When cars are parked on both sides of Clarke visibility is reduced and it becomes unsafe during our busy morning entry time and at the end of the day.  Please park down the street in parking areas and walk your child onto the property.  There have also be reports of cars going right through the stop sign at the crosswalk at Exhibition and Powell St.  The sun is often at a bad angle at the beginning of the school day, and results in drivers not always seeing the stop sign.  Please be aware of the sign and stop accordingly. 

Please obey speed limits in our school zones and parking signs. Let’s all work together to ensure a safe walking environment for students, parents, crossing guards, pedestrians, and cyclists.
Emergency Drills 

        Fire drills, severe weather or tornado drills, lockdown/hold and secure drills and school evacuations are all important components of our school emergency procedures.  These events are practiced periodically to reinforce our safety measures.

        If you have any questions or concerns about our emergency procedures please contact Mrs. Young.

School Council
        In April, the School Council takes requests for funding purchases and initiatives. In preparation for that meeting, we would like to determine the parent body’s priorities for spending.  We will be discussing this at our April meeting and welcome your input. The April meeting is Wednesday, April 5th, 2017 beginning at 6:30 p.m. in the library. Everyone is welcome to attend, and you don’t have to be an active member.  If you need to contact the school council or have any questions please feel free to email us at: info@vpsfamily.ca
Clubs, Sports and Trips
Some of the clubs, sports and trips this month include: 

· Dance Clubs : both Kindergarten and Junior
· Junior Floor Hockey

· Green Team
· Skills Canada Challenges: Lego Robotics and Design and Build Teams with Mrs. Kelly

· Patroller Movie Day 

· Blue Spruce Reading Club

· Silver Birch and Express Reading Clubs

· River Run Linamar Performances
·  Police Safety Visits: Several Classes - See calendar for details.

Medication at School

Please be advised that we are not able to give medication to your child at school without the completion of a Consent for Oral Medication form.  This form can be obtained at the office.  Please do not send medication to school in your child’s backpack.  All medications need to be brought to the office by a parent or guardian and forms completed by said parent or guardian.  The only exceptions are students who are permitted to carry an epipen or inhaler.  Thank you for your help in this matter.
Yearbooks!!!  

Yearbooks are for sale this year for $17.00 each.  They include full colour memories from your child's year at Victory P.S. complete with a page at the back on which they can collect autographs and memories from their peers.  Please fill in the order form which will be sent home shortly, send back to school and pay online no later than May 5th!  You will be able to purchase online starting on April 3, 2017.

Kindergarten Enrichment Clusters 

Kindergarten Enrichment Clusters will take place May 12th. Volunteers needed! Please contact Alex Duimstra (alexandra.duimstra@ugdsb.on.ca) if you are interested in leading a cluster.​  Thanks!
Volunteer Breakfast - May 4, 2017
We really appreciate all that our volunteers do here at Victory. On any given day we have volunteers in many different roles from reading with children, helping with Scientist in Schools, supervising field trips, tallying milk and lunch orders, distributing pizza, counting and ordering cartons of milk, attending School Council meetings, decorating for special events, sharing their skills and interests, leading book talks, organizing special events ..... The list goes on and on.  
On Thursday, May 4th, all Victory volunteers are invited to our Volunteer Breakfast. Please join us for food and conversation at 8:15 a.m. in our school library. Thank you!
Dress for the Weather

        April weather can be very unpredictable and the “April Showers” can just as easily be “April Snowflakes”! We are outside at both nutrition breaks and very rarely stay indoors because of inclement weather. Please be sure that your child has appropriate outdoor clothing at school every day to accommodate these weather changes. We strongly encourage splash pants at this time of year so students can be comfortable in their classrooms with clean, dry clothes after recesses. 

For safety and school cleanliness, please ensure that your child has clean indoor shoes. Running shoes with non-marking soles are required for gym. Flip flops or Croc-style shoes are not safe for gym classes. 
Continuing Education – Upper Grand DSB – is offering BABYSITTING  COURSE AGES 11+

On Friday, April 28th, 9:00 a.m.- 4:30 p.m.   at Victory Public School 135 Exhibition Street –

To register: please call 519-836-7280. For other programs please visit: www.udsb.on.ca/kids
Kindergarten Graduation Photos

Senior Kindergarten photos will be taken on Tuesday, April 11 2017.  Forms will be sent home soon.

Victory Film Club

The Victory Film Club has begun filming!  Interested Grade 4-6 students were invited to join this new club at the end of March.  Our aim is to make short films to support our assemblies, and to begin a regular newsreel for all students to watch.  The students will do all the planning and filming themselves, and M. Elrick and Mlle Elias will support them in their scriptwriting and visual storytelling.  (All the filmmaking must remain at the school and nothing will ever be posted to the internet or any social media.)   Later in the year, the Club will plan a film festival to showcase the Film Club’s most outstanding stories, exclusively for our Victory students and parents!
Teach Your Child How to Put an End to Bullying at School

        Parents often think bullying is just a part of life.  But it should be taken seriously.  Bullied children become anxious.  Some end up not wanting to go to school.  Kids who bully others are often in pain themselves.  They use aggressive behaviour to cover up their shortcomings.  To stop bullying, parents can:

· Watch for symptoms that your child is being bullied.  


These include withdrawal, a drop in grades, torn clothes and needing extra money or supplies.

· Listen to your child.                                                                                                  

Encourage him/her to talk about school and other kids.  Ask about the walk or ride to and from 
school.

· Show your child how to protect himself/herself.  


Practice walking with confidence.  Role-play how to stand up for yourself verbally.


If your child complains about another child, dig deeper.  Children are often embarrassed or 
afraid to say they’re being bullied.  When probed, a seemingly minor complaint might reveal a 
more severe problem.

· If your child is being bullied, tell the school.  


Teachers can take steps to ensure your child’s safety.

· Get together with other parents. 


Ensure that children in your neighbourhood are supervised to, from and after school.

· Teach your child the social skills he/she needs to make friends.  If your child is a bully, get help.  Talk to a teacher, counselor or a child psychologist.  

Safety on the Playground

        Our students are anxiously waiting for our playground structure to re-open.  Board policy determines that the equipment is off limits from November 1 to March 31, and at other times as determined by the school administration.  This includes periods of freezing temperatures, when there is freezing rain, if the ground cover is frozen, or if there is a buildup of snow and ice. This year we anticipate the equipment will re- open on schedule!

        This is a good time to remind everyone of the rules that help make these structures fun and safe places to play.  Our playground is designed for users aged 12 and under and we do not provide supervision, maintenance and inspections outside of school hours.  

        Skipping ropes, ropes, scarves or loose drawstrings on children’s clothing and bicycle helmets are not allowed on play structures.  In the event of an injury, students and staff are reminded that the injured person should not be moved, and a supervisor must be notified immediately.  

        We know how much the children enjoy our play structures and are looking forward to the spring weather so they can use them again. Safety on the playground is a top priority, and once the play structures open again we will be reminding our students of playground rules.  
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Healthy Aquatic Recreation for Kids (SHARK)
        The YMCA-YWCA of Guelph SHARKs swim program is an innovative and exciting swim program provided to all Grade 3 and 5 students in the city of Guelph. SHARKs has grown from the humble beginnings of 6 schools and 250 Grade 3 students in 2004, to over 2300 Grade 3 and 5 students at all schools in Guelph. It is the only program of its kind, including all Public, Private and Catholic Elementary schools.

        The SHARKs program teaches the Lifesaving Society’s “Swim to Survive” curriculum of surviving a sudden and unexpected fall into deep water. With SHARKs training, the students of Guelph learn how to:

· recover from a fall into the water

· tread water until rescuers arrive

· swim to safety     

        The YMCA – YWCA of Guelph has partnered with the City of Guelph and the University of Guelph to bring this program to 100% of Grade 3 and 5 students in Guelph, FREE OF COST! The goal of the YMCA-YWCA of Guelph and the City of Guelph is, by 2019, to have 100 percent of students graduate from Grade 8, being able to achieve the Swim to Survive Standard. SHARKs is an important and vital step to reaching this goal, and the YMCA-YWCA of Guelph looks forward to ensuring the aquatic safety of the students in Guelph both now, and in the future.

        Victory SHARKS Swim will be June 19th – 21st for Grade 3 & 5 students. 
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Feedback welcome on draft policies

The Upper Grand District School Board is welcoming public input on draft policies. Currently under review is the First Nation, Métis, and Inuit Self-Identification Policy 500.  You are invited to review the draft documents and submit online feedback at www.ugdsb.on.ca/policy.  The deadline for public input is April 13, 2017 at 4 p.m. EST.  Persons without internet access may call 519-822-4420 (or toll-free 1-800-321-4025) ext. 723 to request a printed copy of the draft documents.

Monthly Environmental Activities to help celebrate our planet
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           April 22nd is Earth Day!
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It is vital to teach our children to respect and take care of the environment.

Celebrate Earth Day on April 22nd! 

 “Founded in 1990, Earth Day Canada inspires people of all ages across the country to connect with nature and build resilient communities as well as foster an intrinsically motivated, enduring commitment to stewardship and conservation.” https://earthday.ca/about/
Why is it so important to connect kids with nature?

Kids who don’t get outside, who aren’t stimulated by their environment, won’t grow up with the motivation to protect our planet. Kids who don’t connect to their inner nature through creative play won’t be as resilient as generations before them.”           https://earthday.ca/ed2017/everyone/
Ideas for your family to celebrate Earth Day:

· Get involved with Earth Day’s EarthPlay https://earthday.ca/ed2017/schools/ . You can download an activity tool kit and enjoy the many suggestions to promote outdoor activities and learning for kids.

· Spend a day outside. In the garden with your family, plant vegetables, trees or native flowers and attract native animals and pollinators. Or join a local community event to help clean your neighbourhood or restore local plant life, 

· Make commitments to cut down on your energy usage as well as waste. Turn lights off, power down electrical devices, turn down your thermostat and only do full loads of laundry and dishes. Always bring cloth bags when shopping, refuse to buy over packaged products, and lug a mug instead of using non-recyclable coffee cups.

· Learn more about the environment and the effects of global warming. Encourage awareness and promote the Reduce, Reuse and Recycle way of life.

Remember that every day is Earth Day! Don't restrict yourself to just one day a year. Make environmental actions and caring about the planet a habit - on Earth Day and every day.
Transition Plans
While it may feel like it is early in the year to think about moving on to the next school year, plans are underway to ensure that students have a successful transition in September.  For students that are changing schools, visits may have already begun.  Specific transition plans are often particularly important for students with an Individual Education Plan and therefore are a required component of any IEP.  For many students, the support provided to the whole class is all they need to have a successful transition, however other students may need more specific goals and support to help them deal with a variety of changes throughout the day.

Common transitions that can be addressed on a transition plan include:
· entry to school
· move to a new school or new grade/teacher
· transition to post-secondary: workplace, apprenticeship, college, university, community etc.
· in school transitions could include: starting/stopping activities, leaving the classroom, going to recess/gym, going on field trips
As a parent, you can play an important role in transition planning for your child by:
· working together with school staff to discuss the transition goals
· providing visits to the new school
· talking about the transition in a positive way
· looking at pictures of the new teachers and school building 
· reading social stories to give your child the reassurance they need
​Preparation is crucial for transitions to be successful, and a team approach between home and school is key.
Vision Health
If you suspect that your child is struggling with vision issues, there are several things that you can do. First, book an eye exam with an optometrist. Basic OHIP coverage for eye exams, is available free of charge, for children from birth to age 19. Speak with your child’s teacher regarding your concerns and encourage your child to clearly express to the teacher the difficulties they are having (Are they having trouble seeing things on the board? Are they having trouble copying information? Are they having trouble seeing the information in novels/textbooks/notebooks etc.?) There are a number of accommodations that can be made to quickly address potential problems, including seating closer to the board or larger print on computers or photocopies. You can also discuss with the classroom teacher or SERT the possibility of making a referral to one of the Vision Itinerant Teachers who provide support to your school.
Follow & retweet @WDGASRTS in April & you could win a grocery gift card!

April 22nd is Earth Day! Are you looking for an easy way to celebrate Earth Day every day? Walk, bike or wheel to and from school! In addition to reducing air pollution around school, kids will benefit from more exercise, social time, independence and concentration at school. 
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Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Active & Safe Routes to School (WDG ASRTS) encourages families to walk, bike or wheel to and from school safely every day.  @WDGASRTS posts useful tips, news and information on Twitter to help your family’s feet hit the pavement on your school commute.

Follow & you could win!! If you begin to follow @WDGASRTS in the month of April and retweet one of our tweets, your name will be entered to win a grocery gift card!

@WDGASRTS #wdgwalkstoschool
Your Child’s Hearing is Important!
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Seventy-five percent of a child’s day is spent listening; listening to complex language, directions and instructions which need to be comprehended. Being able to hear peers is important for developing social skills and friendships. That is why it is important that any hearing difficulty be discovered as soon as possible because even mild hearing loss can put a child at risk for academic and communication difficulties. Audiologists are experts who assess hearing sensitivity and functioning that provides a window into the language/listening parts of the brain. Since listening is a critical learning skill, test results can be helpful in planning a program of intervention.  Students who wear hearing aids, cochlear implants, or use personal FM systems should routinely visit an Audiologist to have their equipment checked.   If you suspect your child has difficulty with hearing or attention it is recommended that you have your child tested by an Audiologist.  To find an Audiologist in your community, visit the website of the College of Audiologists and Speech Language Pathologists of Ontario (www.CASLPO.com) and click on “Find an Audiologist” and search for Private Practice.

At UGDSB you can call 519-941-6191 ext. 231 for information. 

 Healthy Eating for Busy Families 

Eating healthy can be challenging and overwhelming, especially when trying to balance work, family needs, and a social life. While it might seem easier to go to the nearest drive-through or buy packaged and pre-made foods, these types of food are often filled with added sugars and trans-fats. However, there are some easy lifestyle adjustments that can make healthy meals and snacks just as easy of an option. 

Pick your recipes first 
Pick one day of the week or every other week, when you know you will have a few hours free to choose recipes to make, go grocery shopping, and then “meal-prep”. Start by selecting three or four recipes that are simple and will last the week; this should take no more than 15 minutes. When choosing recipes, try and pick those that have at least two vegetables included. Pinterest and Foodgawker.com are excellent resources for finding recipes. There are thousands of different recipes available and the search function makes it easy to find options to suit all dietary needs. 

Here are a few easy meal and snack ideas that can get you started: 

• Slow cooker soup, stews, chili 

• One pan roasted vegetables and protein (chicken or fish) 

• Hard boiled eggs 

• Stir-fry 

• Vegetables and hummus 

Once you have the recipes, it can be beneficial to write out your weekly meals using a planner. 

Shop for your ingredients next 
Based on the recipes chosen, make a list of groceries you will need and head to the store. Having a grocery list will ensure you only buy what you need, and prevent you from wasting time aimlessly wandering. This will save you money and time. A good rule of thumb when grocery shopping is to shop the perimeter of the store. The perimeter is where you will find fresh fruits and vegetables, meat, fish, and eggs. To help speed up your meal preparation at home, you might want to opt for pre-cut fruits and vegetables. Most grocery stores have produce such as squash, sweet potatoes, parsnips, broccoli, cauliflower and melons already chopped. Some stores also carry peeled garlic, riced cauliflower, microwave ready green beans, and frozen chopped onions. Stocking your freezer with frozen fruits and vegetables can also be a time saver for those weeks when you don’t have the time to get to the grocery store. 

Time to cook! 
Now, you can begin preparing the foods you will need to make your recipes. Chop any fruits and vegetables that were not pre-cut, steam or roast these, and cook grains like rice or quinoa. This will speed up the cooking process when you want to make meals for your family. Consider doubling the recipe so that you will have leftovers, which can then be packed for lunch or eaten as dinner another day of the week. 

Read the ingredient list 
For those times when you will not be able to meal plan for the week, make sure you read the ingredient list on pre-prepared products. You should be able to pronounce everything on the list, and have a general idea of what each ingredient is. Try and avoid added sugars and steer clear of anything with trans-fats. 

Make it a family affair 
Making healthy choices for you and your family requires some time and planning, but involving the whole family can make the process less daunting. Get creative with the meals, have your kids help pick the recipes and get them involved in the grocery shopping and cooking process. This way it can become a fun family activity! 

 Looking for additional support? Your Employee and Family Assistance Program (EFAP) can help. You can receive support through a variety of resources. Call your EFAP at 1 800 387-4765 or visit workhealthlife.com. 

© 2017 Shepell. Material supplied by Shepell, the leading provider of integrated health and productivity solutions that address the mental, physical and social health issues affecting the workplace. This content is meant for informational purposes and may not represent the views of individual organizations. Please call your EFAP or consult with a professional for further guidance.
Talking about Mental Health - May 1-5 is Child and Youth Mental Health and Well-being Week!

Child and Youth Mental Health and Well-being Week is in the first week of May. It is about promoting mental wellness, increasing awareness of the child and youth mental health, decreasing stigma and understanding that support is available. Let’s improve everyone’s mental health and well- being!  

The theme for Child and Youth Mental Health and Well-being at UGDSB is: Have a SUPER Week! 

Social Connections

Understanding Emotions

Personal Health

Empowerment

Resilience

Each day of the week will focus on a different aspect of Mental Health and Well Being. The schools will be provided with resources and activities related to each day’s theme.  

As a parent, you can increase the Mental Health and Well-being of your children, youth and family too! Here are some suggestions:

Monday May 1 -Social Connection - “Be the Reason Someone Smiles Today”.  

Say Hi to 3 people that you do not know. Perform a random act of kindness. 
Tuesday May 2 – Understanding Emotions – “Understanding Emotions Creates Positive Actions” 

Right now, stop and reflect on how you are feeling. Take a couple of moments as a family to do some deep breathing. http://youth.anxietybc.com/how-do-it  Now, how are you feeling?


On Wednesday, wear GREEN to support Mental Health Awareness. 

Wednesday May 3 – Personal Health - “Move, Sleep, Eat, Repeat. Keep yourself healthy every day”.  
Did you know that how our bodies feel affects how good we are feeling? Three of the best things you can do to improve your mood is to exercise, sleep well and eat well. Go for a walk or play a game, get outside, turn off the devices an hour before bed and eat fresh food! The more you do to help your body feel good, the better you will feel!  

Thursday May 4 – Empowerment - “Change Your Thoughts, Change Your World”.  

You are encouraged to look for ways to make a difference in your school and community.  Start small, you never know where it will lead too. 
Friday May 5 – Resilience - “Every Challenge is a Learning Experience”.  
Mental Health and Well-being means coping with the ups and downs of day to day life. Building more resilient thoughts and skills can really help. Children and youth can also find support by seeking help from caring adults. Take time now to talk with child or youth about who those caring adults are in their lives. 

For more information about Mental Health and Well-being and interactive activities with your children and youth:

Mind your Mind (online) www.mindyourmind.ca/Interactives
Fun, interactive options for de-stressing for youth. 

Smiling Mind (Free App) smilingmind.com.au/
An app that guides you through simple, calming meditations. 

GoNoodle (Free App) https://www.gonoodle.com

 HYPERLINK "https://www.gonoodle.com/" /
Fun interactive body and mind breaks for kids. 

At the end of the week, talk with your child/youth about the things that made them feel more connected, emotionally aware, healthy, empowered and resilient and continue to do those things every day!  

Most of all… have a SUPER week!  

Dr. Lynn Woodford is the Mental Health and Addiction Lead for Upper Grand District School Board

Follow me on twitter: @drlynnwoodford

“Today a reader, tomorrow a leader” - Margaret Fuller. 

In education, we strive to teach our students how to be critical readers so that they can flourish in their future endeavours whether in English or in French. Reading skills in French are not unlike reading skills in your first language, however, reading in French does require attention to a different sound system, different vocabulary and at times an understanding of contexts or cultures that may be different than those in another language. 
How can parents support student reading at home when they don’t speak French?
One way to do this is to read with your child in their first language. Research shows that reading behaviours and skills are transferable across languages. For example, understanding how to retell a story in English using the beginning, middle, and end structure is a skill that is transferable to French.
Opportunities for shared reading will support motivation and skills in reading no matter the language. Asking your child to predict what the text will be about or what will happen next, to visualise what is happening as you read and to use picture clues to better understand the text are all activities that will positively impact reading. 
Another way to support and motivate your child is to encourage them to read to you in French and then ask them to summarize or retell what they have read. This shows them that you are interested in and value their reading experience in French and may even teach you some new French vocabulary along the way.  Simply having a conversation with your child about what they are reading in French and asking questions is an additional way to show your interest and support.
What happens when students are not moving forward in their reading or parents have concerns about student progress? 
Research shows that interventions can be effectively delivered in the student’s first language as well as in French at a time when the gap between strong and weak readers is still relatively small. Early intervention is key. Discussing your concerns as soon as they arise by speaking with your child’s teacher and then examining appropriate courses of action and supports as a team are important first steps. 
It is important to remember that a student struggling in reading does not mean that the student is not a good fit for learning French. French as a second language programs are for all students. Promoting this belief helps to create a supportive environment where students feel more confident and can be successful.
Further Reading:
1. What Works? Research into Practice. “Supporting Early Language and Literacy. Dr. Janette Pelletier OISE, University of Toronto. The Literacy and Numeracy Secretariat.
2. What Works? Research into Practice. “ Early Identification and Intervention for At-Risk Readers in French Immersion. Nancy Wise and Dr. Xi Chen. OISE, University of Toronto. The Literacy and Numeracy Secretariat.
[image: image9.png]


